

## Wilson Middle School

2003 – 9th Avenue North Lethbridge, Alberta T1H 1J3 Telephone: 329-3144 Fax: 329-329-3611

Dear Parents/Guardians,

A safety concern was recently brought to our attention concerning a potential threat at Wilson Middle School.

Police responded and the school secured the perimeter and locked all outside entrances just after 9 a.m., out of an abundance of caution. Police determined the threat to be low risk and immediate steps were taken to address the concern.

We want to assure you that staff and students are safe and as of 10:35 a.m., Wilson returned to normal operations. We take every precaution to ensure the safety of our students and staff, and we take any potential threat very seriously.

If you are a parent/caregiver of a student at Wilson, please contact school administration if you have further questions or concerns.

Whenever a safety concern or issue is brought to our attention, we work close with the Lethbridge Police Service to ensure the safety of our schools.

Respectfully Yours,

Dean Hawkins

Principal